

## **BREVARD COUNTY**

## Office Of The Tax Collector

400 South Street, 6<sup>th</sup> Floor Post Office Box 2500, Titusville, FL 32781-2500 Telephone (321) 264-6930, Fax (321) 264-6919

June 6, 2011

Dear Friend,

I have spent time this legislative session following not just the bills that affect our business functions but those bills to that effect each of us in a personal way. I am aware that the benefits we have available to us have always provided a certain level of comfort in knowing what our future holds when we reach retirement.

This is the first time in several decades that we will be responsible for paying a portion of our salaries into retirement.

After reviewing our budgetary obligations, while also remaining within our available funding I will provide an adjustment in your pay rate that will defray some of your out of pocket benefit expenses.

All regular employees, excepting those participating in DROP or earning sixty thousand dollars (\$60,000.00) or greater will receive a pay adjustment in their pay of three percent (3%).

The adjustment will be in the check issued July 1, 2011. This coincides with the retirement deduction. Most of us will see little change in our net amount, if any.

I hope that this three percent (3%) will be a benefit to you and your families.

I appreciate you for your dedication and committed service to both the Tax Collector's office and Brevard County.

Best wishes,

Lisa Cullen, CFC

**Brevard County Tax Collector**